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AMERICAN MANAGEMENT
OF VIRGINIA, INC.
Wednesday, May 8, 2019

Dear Greenway Farms HOA Residents:

Recently, a very unkind letter was posted to a website chat site. The letter/posting implies that the main reason for the lack of grass in a common area is due to the manager, Lily Lombardo’s lack of competence in managing community associations. There are multiple items that must be addressed to all residents and for starters putting a letter like the one attached on a public site that does not go specifically to residents of the community to which you are referencing is using very poor judgement. Also the facts are totally incorrect.

Community managers receive their instructions from the community’s Board of Directors or Committees that have authorization to spend community money. The funds that would need to be used for work technically belong to everyone. Everyone gets a chance to vote for the Board Members. It is the Board’s responsibility to access, prioritize, fund and delegate duties. The manager has not authority only responsibility to act as directed. There has been no direction given.

I’m very proud of Lily Lombardo, the Board of Directors, and the Community. Greenway Farms HOA remains one of the best if not the best maintained community (physically and financially) in the area. I do not take the irresponsible posting of incorrect information in a venue where I have zero opportunity to rebut or refute. People will be held accountable for incorrect damaging statements especially ones that are improperly directed.
Sincerely,

Ernie Lightfoot – CMCA, AMS, PCAM

Vice President of AMV
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